

# Report of the Associated Students of Monterey Peninsula College To the Board of Trustees Meeting Date: April 25th, 2018

#### ). THIS MONTH'S EVENT

# Student Appreciation Day (April 9th; 10 am - 2 pm)

We had a successful event by the flagpole with representation from many active campus clubs such as the horticulture club, anthropology club, TRIO Club, Asian Student Associate, among others. ASMPC gave away over 70 bags of free food to students with a current student ID. We were sponsored by Grand Canyon University to provide free pizza to students. Among giveaway items and snacks, ASMPC gave away free scantrons and green books to students, Cru 4 Jesus gave away free MPC Print cards with cash value provided, and ASA provided veggie and chicken egg rolls.

# Earth Day (April 19th; 10 am - 2 pm)

The Annual Earth Day event is planned to be on April 18th. This event is usually held through a partnership with the Environmental Club, as they hold activities such as Campus Clean-Up at their booth. Earth Day at MPC welcomes the Monterey community to participate in celebration of Earth Day and eco-friendly living. There are about twenty local organizations that will be participating at our event, include the Monterey Bay Aquarium. The event will be held by the MPC flagpole.

# 2. UPCOMING ASMPC EVENTS

# Stress Buster Week

Stress buster is an event planned for the second to last week of school in May. We realize that this is a period of enormous stress for many of our students. The Activities Council of ASMPC is currently under planning for this event. During the planning process, we hope to get other clubs and departments at MPC involved in our event.

# 3. UPCOMING STUDENT CLUB EVENTS

- The 17th Annual Culture Show by Asian Students Association (April 14th)
- Annual Health Fair by MPC Chapter of California Nursing Students Association (May 1st)
- Annual Memorial Day Event by Veterans Club (May 22nd)

# 4. ASMPC ELECTIONS

ASMPC Elections packets are now available for pick up at the ASMPC office. Students interested to run for a position must fill the packet and receive ten signatures from current MPC students who are not currently serving on ASMPC. The packets are due April 17th and the elections will be held the first week of May. In effort to waste less paper, the ASMPC elections will continue to be made available on an online form instead of a printed ballot. Students interested in nominating themselves or another students may contact <a href="mailto:asmpclobos@mpc.edu">asmpclobos@mpc.edu</a> for more information on the election process.

Thank you for your time and we wish you a wonderful rest of the week!

Sincerely Yours,

Associated Students of Monterey Peninsula College